From: The Coal Authority-Planning <TheCoalAuthority-Planning@coal.gov.uk>

Sent: 23 March 2023 11:21

To: Immingham Eastern Ro-Ro Terminal
<ImminghamEasternRoRoTerminal@planninginspectorate.gov.uk>

Subject: TR0O30007 - Immingham Eastern Ro-Ro Terminal Development, North East Lincolnshire

Dear Sir/Madam,

Please find attached our comments in respect of the consultation request which the Coal Authority
received from the Immingham Eastern Ro-Ro Project Team.

Kind regards

#3% The Coal Authority

Sophie Cleaver

Registration Process Co-ordinator — Planning & Development Team
T:(01623) 637 119

E : planningconsultation@coal.gov.uk

W: gov.uk/government/organisations/the-coal-authority

My pronouns are: she / her
How to pronounce my name (phonetic spelling): So-fee Clee-ver

Resolving the impacts of mining. Like us on Facebook or follow us on Twitter and LinkedIn.
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The Coal 200 Lichfield Lane
Authority Mansfield

Nottinghamshire
Resolving the impacts of mining NG18 4RG

T: 01623 637 119
E:planningconsultation(@coal.gcov.uk

www.gov.uk/coalauthority

For the attention of The Planning Inspectorate

[By email: ImminghamEasternRoRoTerminal@planninginspectorate.gov.uk]

23 March 2023

Dear Sir/Madam,

NOTICE OF ACCEPTANCE OF AN APPLICATION FOR A DEVELOPMENT CONSENT ORDER
BY THE PLANNING INSPECTORATE (ON BEHALF OF THE SECRETARY OF STATE FOR
TRANSPORT) UNDER SECTION 56 OF THE PLANNING ACT 2008

REGULATION 8 OF THE INFRASTRUCTURE PLANNING (APPLICATIONS: PRESCRIBED
FORMS AND PROCEDURE) REGULATIONS 2009

REGULATION 16 OF THE INFRASTRUCTURE PLANNING (ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT
ASSESSMENT) REGULATIONS 2017

Application Reference No: TR030007
IMMINGHAM EASTERN RO-RO TERMINAL DEVELOPMENT, NORTH EAST LINCOLNSHIRE

Further to the notification of 09 March 2023 from the Immingham Eastern Ro-Ro Project
Team seeking the views ofthe Coal Authority on the above, I have checked the site location
plan against our coal mining information and can confirm that, whilst the proposed
development site falls within the coalfield, it is located outside the Development High Risk
Area as defined by the Coal Authority.

On this basis, the Planning team at the Coal Authority have no comments to make.

Please do not hesitate to contact us if you would like to discuss this matter further.

Yours faithfully,


mailto:planningconsultation@coal,gov.uk

The Coal Authority Planning Team

Disclaimer

The above consultation response is provided by The Coal Authority as a Statutory Consultee
and is based upon the latest available data on the date ofthe response, and electronic
consultation records held by The Coal Authority since 1 April2013. The comments made are
also based upon only the information provided to The Coal Authority by the Local Planning
Authority and/or has been published on the Council's website for consultation purposes in
relation to this specific planning application. The views and conclusions contained in this
response maybe subject to review and amendment by The Coal Authority ifadditional or new
data/information (such as a revised Coal Mining Risk Assessment) is provided by the Local

Planning Authority or the Applicant for consultation purposes.



